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•	 Ensure the preparation of a risk assessment (in Danish 
called APV), which describes the specific infection risks of 
working in infected stock and how to prevent infection

At regular contact with MRSA 398
For daily or regular contact with pigs you will be exposed to 
MRSA 398 again and again. Therefore, you generally only 
undergo treatment to remove the bacteria if you complete-
ly stop working in piggeries.  
If household members who do not regularly come into the 
piggeries are tested positive, it is recommended that they 
undergo a treatment to get rid of the bacteria.

When contacting a doctor / hospital
If you need a doctor / hospital, it is important to inform 
them that you are working in a piggery and can be a carrier 
of MRSA 398. In this way you get the right treatment and 
the health staff can prevent any further infection.

When pregnant
No increased risk of complications of pregnancy or risk to 
the fetus in pregnant women carrying the MRSA has been 
described.  
In this connection it should be noticed that 20-30% of all 
people are carriers of Staphylococcus aureus. This does not 
result in granting prevention with regard to pregnancy or 
childbirth.

Further information
The Danish Working Environment Authority stipulates the 
above for employers and also recommends that you follow 
the Danish Health and Medicines Authority’s guidelines.  
The Danish Health and Medicines Authority’s website on: 
MRSA, Guidelines on preventing the spread of MRSA and 
MRSA in pigs. The Danish Health and Medicines Authority’s 
”Information for doctors and for households that have 
contact with piggeries infected with MRSA.

These guidelines on MRSA 398 in piggeries have been 
developed by the Agricultural Council for Safety and 
Health at Work in collaboration with the Danish 
Agriculture and Food Council. The guidelines are 
designed to be pinned in piggeries. It can be obtained 
at: BAR Farm to Fork and Danish Agriculture and Food 
Council. The guidelines can also be downloaded from 
www.barjordtilbord.dk, www.lf.dk and www.vsp.lf.dk.  
Any questions, please contact the Agricultural Council 
for Safety and Health at Work’s Secretariat: +45 8740 
3400.

The Danish Working Environment Authority has 
viewed the guidelines and finds that the contents com-
ply with the Working Environment Act. The Danish 
Working Environment Authority has solely assessed 
the guidelines as they are and has not considered 
whether it covers all relevant topics within the area in 
question.  
In addition, specifications are subject to technological 
change.  
The Danish Health and Medicines Authority and SSI 
have had the guidelines for consultation.

http://arbejdstilsynet.dk/da/arbejdsmiljoemner/infektionsrisiko/mrsa.aspx
http://sundhedsstyrelsen.dk/da/sundhed/smitsomme-sygdomme/mrsa
http://sundhedsstyrelsen.dk/da/sundhed/smitsomme-sygdomme/mrsa/vejledning
http://sundhedsstyrelsen.dk/da/sundhed/smitsomme-sygdomme/mrsa/vejledning
http://sundhedsstyrelsen.dk/~/media/E40C045E7D8347059D66A7BCBA5CF104.ashx
http://sundhedsstyrelsen.dk/~/media/E40C045E7D8347059D66A7BCBA5CF104.ashx
http://www.barjordtilbord.dk
http://www.lf.dk
http://www.vsp.lf.dk



